
 

 

  

 Thursday, June 27, 2024 
Special Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes 

 Oak Grove Council Chambers 
 

The Oak Grove Committee of the Whole met in a special session on June 27, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. in the Oak 
Grove City Council Chambers located at 8505 Pembroke Oak Grove Rd., Oak Grove, Kentucky.  Present 
for the meeting were: Chairperson/Committee Member Isaiah Spencer, Committee Member Jean Leavell, 
Committee Member Richard Baker, Committee Member Janet Edwards, Committee Member Edward Cook, 
City Attorney Lee Wilson, Police Chief Dennis Cunningham, City Clerk Lorelynn Fisher, and two individuals 
including Tom Britton from CDS in Hopkinsville. Committee Member John Campbell was absent.  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chairperson Isaiah Spencer called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  
 
Committee Member Janet Edwards made a motion to dispense with formalities. Committee Member Jean 
Leavell seconded the motion. No discussion was held. A voice vote was taken with all members present in 
favor; the motion passed.  
 
ROLL CALL 
Chairperson/Committee Member Isaiah Spencer, Committee Member Jean Leavell, Committee Member 
Richard Baker, Committee Member Janet Edwards, and Committee Member Edward Cook were all present 
for the June 27, 2024, Committee of the Whole meeting. Committee Member John Campbell was absent. A 
quorum of the Committee of the Whole was present.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Committee Member Richard Baker made a motion to approve the June 6, 2024, Regular Committee of the 
Whole minutes. Committee Member Edward Cook seconded the motion.  No discussion was held. A voice 
vote was taken with all members present in favor; the motion passed.  
  
AGENDA 
1. Ordinance 2021-11 Repealing and replacing the Oak Grove zoning ordinance No. 1991-04 and 
adopting the zoning ordinance as recommended-Committee discussion: The committee and Tom 
Britton discussed various parts of the zoning ordinance. No official action was taken by the committee on 
this item of business.  
2. Cannabis-Committee discussion: The committee and Tom Britton discussed the topic at hand. The 
committee ultimately decided to opt in for the allowance of cannabis businesses to operate within the city 
limits. City Clerk Lorelynn Fisher will bring sample ordinances to the next council meeting.  
 
 
 



 

 

ADJOURNMENT  
Committee Member Jean Leavell made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Committee Member Edward 
Cook seconded the motion. No discussion was held. A voice vote was taken with all members present in 
favor; the motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:45 pm.  
 
APPROVED: 
 
 
_________________________________    ___________________ 
 Isaiah Spencer, Chairperson                              DATE  
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
___________________________________    ___________________  
Lorelynn Fisher, CMC, City Clerk                     DATE  
 
 

 


